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Dear Attorney General Lynch:
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As part of the House Judiciary Committee’s ongoing oversight of Secretary Clinton’s
unauthorized use of a private email server during her tenure as Secretary of State, the Justice
Department (DOJ) has provided to the Committee the Federal Bureau of Investigation’s (FBI)
interview notes (302’s) of witnesses, suspects, and the subject of the investigation, Secretary
Clinton. I remain deeply troubled by many aspects of the investigation, and I am still waiting for
responses on a number of letters and questions which I expect to receive immediately. However,
[ write to you today on another matter.

The newly-released 302’s raise serious questions about whether Undersecretary of State
Patrick Kennedy violated federal laws including public corruption laws by offering a “quid pro
quo” to the FBI. Specifically, the 302’s show that Undersecretary Kennedy offered to support
the FBI’s efforts to place additional agents in overseas locations, including some of the most
critical locations in the world for our fight against terrorism, if the FBI would agree to declassify
certain classified documents found on Secretary Clinton’s private email server related to the
Benghazi attacks. ' Undersecretary Kennedy further stated the declassification would allow him

to archive the documents “in the basement of DOS, never to be seen again.”

Undersecretary Kennedy’s attempt to barter away American national security interests for
plainly political purposes is appalling, and may rise to the level of a federal crime. Decisions
about how or where FBI agents should be stationed in foreign countries to help combat terrorism
cannot and should not be made on the basis of anything except national security concerns.

I ask that the Department of Justice look into this matter. Given the sensitive nature of the
participants involved, including former Secretary of State and Presidential candidate Clinton, a
separate high ranking official at the State Department, and a high ranking FBI official in charge
of America’s counter-terrorism efforts, it is imperative that this matter be investigated and that

! See “FBI and State Department say there was no quid pro quo over Clinton email,” CNN, October 17, 2016,
available at http://www.cnn.com/2016/10/17/politics/hillary-clinton-server-patrick-kennedy-quid-pro-

quo/index.html.



the investigation be done in an apolitical way with agents who were not involved in the initial
Clinton Investigation.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,

ook LoadllaB

Bob Goodlatte
Chairman



